
CITY OF SEGUIN 
To: 
From: 
Date: 
Subject: 

City Council 
Donna Dodgen, Mayor 
August 26, 2025 
Appointment to Guadalupe Regional Medical Center Board of 
Managers 

Historical Background 

The Guadalupe Regional Medical Center Board of Managers is composed of seven members, with 
appointments made by both the Guadalupe County Commissioners Court and the City of Seguin. As 
provided by statute, one member is appointed jointly by both governing bodies. 

Dr. James Lee, the jointly appointed member of the Board of Managers, passed away in June 2025. Dr. 
Lee’s term was set to expire on February 28, 2027, leaving a vacancy for the remainder of his term. 

Guadalupe County Judge Kyle Kutscher and Seguin Mayor Donna Dodgen have jointly agreed to 
recommend the appointment of Beverly Isaiah-Bermudez to fill this vacancy on the GRMC Board of 
Managers. 

Council action is respectfully requested to approve the joint appointment of Beverly Isaiah-Bermudez 
to the Guadalupe Regional Medical Center Board of Managers, to serve for the unexpired portion of the 
term ending February 28, 2027. 

Procurement Methodology and Funding Source 
N/A 

Staff Recommendation 
Staff supports the recommendation. 

ATTACHMENTS 
1. Beverly Isaiah-Bermudez Resumé


